
 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Well done to all our students on their enthusiasm, effort and participation at our trial Athletics 

Sports Carnival last week. The weather was perfect and students enjoyed the activities. Well 

done to those students who have been selected for the Zone Athletics Carnival early next term. 

We look forward to our own sports carnival next term as well. 

Our Year 5 students left for camp this week and we trust they enjoy their camping experience 

at Litchfield.  

Student reports will be sent home tomorrow. With the Australian Curriculum, all students’ 

achievement is assessed and reported using the same standards. Students receive a report that 

reflects achievement standards for a specific year level.  

 

We say farewell to some staff at the end of this semester. Mrs Tamaotai is returning to Roseberry 

Middle School to work in an Assistant Principal position. We thank Mrs Tamaotai for all her efforts 

and contributions to our school over the past year. Ms Gagliardo will be commencing maternity 

leave. We wish her all the best with the new addition to the family – a very exciting time. Miss 

Sannholm is returning to Brisbane and we thank her for her excellent teaching whilst at                

Larrakeyah. Mrs Noller has done a great job teaching our Year 6 students this term and we 

thank her for her hard work and expertise. Thank you also to Lisa Day and Mary de Loryn for 

their work in the student learning support area. 

A reminder that nominations for the Teaching in the Territory             

Excellence Awards close today 21 June. We have wonderful staff at 

our school so please consider submitting a nomination.                            

To nominate, visit www.education.nt.gov.au/events-and-awards 

The Teaching in the Territory Excellence Awards commenced in 2005 

and recognize the contribution of government school teachers,  

principals and support staff to quality education in the Territory.  

 

We wish students and staff an enjoyable and safe semester break. Students resume on  

Tuesday 25th July. 

Regards, 

Fathma Mauger 

Principal 
Larrakeyah Primary School is a member 

of the Darwin City Schools and in      

partnership with Darwin Middle School,   

Darwin High School, Northern Territory 

Open Education Centre, Ludmilla         

Primary School, Stuart  Park Primary 

School and Parap Primary School. 
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ABSENCES 

To ensure we keep our Attendance   

records correct please contact our front 

office if your child/children are absent.  

You can contact us on 89813211.  

Alternatively, You can notify us via our 

website or our Skool Bag App.  

 

Larrakeyah  
Primary School App 

 
The Larrakeyah Primary School app is 

available to download.If you prefer using 

the school website, please check the 

Skool Bag console in the For Parents  

section for latest news. 

What’s On 

 

 

  For Sale  $1.00 each 
After school every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday  

Room 12 – Ms Beynon’s class. 
 

All money raised will be going towards SLT fundraising. 

Friday 23 June—Early Childhood Assembly 

Friday 23 June—When I grow up dress up day! 

Tuesday 25th July—Students return back to school  

Dates to Remember 

 LOST PROPERTY 

If your child has lost anything in 

the school, please come have a 

look in the lost property box        

located in the front office outside 

the Defence/ Education Support 

room. 

2018 Darwin Middle School Enrolments  

Darwin Middle School Administration Office will 

be open during the upcoming school break 

between 8:30am and 3pm to return enrolment 

form for Year 7, 2018. If you need another       

enrolment pack please contact the school on 

8942 5200 to arrange this. If parents could 

please return completed forms ASAP, it would 

be greatly appreciated. 

 

LARRAKEYAH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

JACKETS ARE FOR SALE  

IN THE OFFICE FOR $45.00 

SIZES 4, 6, 8, 10, 12 AND XS 

LIBRARY OVERDUES!  

Students haven't been able to borrow 

this week due to the 4 week break        

coming up. All students need to return 

books by the end of the week. An          

overdue list has been sent out to classes 

and teachers have been keeping on top 

of everything.  

Students that don’t 

hand in books by the 

end of the week will 

not be allowed to 

borrow next term. 
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The End of One Chapter Only 

Marks the Beginning of the Next!  
  This term we have had a fantastic learning journey through hands on      

experience and exploration in both the kitchen and the garden. The          

students and myself have thoroughly enjoyed ourselves. I would like to thank 

all the parents who came in to help and the teachers who have been        

supporting me and the students each lesson. Special thanks also needs to 

go to Mr Durdin for his continued support with the garden, also to Caroline 

Dunworth for her help with the chickens and finally, to Mrs Liveris for all her 

help and advice. 

   This week we have been learning about weed management; as promised! 

Students have been doing some careful weeding around the tomatoes and 

using mulch to help reduce weed growth around the plants. In addition we 

have replaced the two rotten garden beds with two small ones, an           

additional larger one is on its way. Year 3 have also been adding some       

colour to our garden by planting some sunflowers in decorated pots! 

   It has been a real pleasure to work with the Year 3 and 4 students who 

have shown genuine enthusiasm and interest in the program. I look forward 

with excitement to meeting the year 5's and embarking on some engaging 

projects in term 3.  

Warmest Regards and Happy Holiday's! 

Emily Tutty 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

TRIAL SPORTS 

 CARNIVAL! 



 

 

 

A HUGE CONGRATUALIONS to the following students who 

were selected for the Zone Athletics Carnival!! 

Ava Hughes 

Lucy Hughes 

Archie Dingey 

Rhiannon Eastick 

Tyson Mattiazzo 

Oliver Poulson 

Kira Lesh 

Charli Mulligan 

JD Ambrose-Pearce 

Bijan Heydarpour 

Miranda McLeod 

Solomoni Kinitavaki 

Toby Short 

Kira Atkinson 

Maximus Turner 

Anton Thiel 

Kira Lesh 

Alexandra Paul 

Molly Martin 

Chloe Buck 

Scarlett Cahill 

William Maddock 

Ava Valenti 

Lucinda Harvey 

Mosese Kinitavaki 

Gemma Roberts 

Sumia Islam 

Ayah Santiago 

Christopher Lo 

Oliver Henderson 

Annabel Kievit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

News from the Larrakeyah Primary School DSTA 

DCO had a DSTA workshop on Monday with Kate Batty who is the Darwin Coordinator 

for our Defence Special Needs Support Group, she also works for Autism NT (Nightcliff) 

and her own business Helping Hand. Her Knowledge is amazing! Kate is a Defence 

spouse so understands the challenges & issues that ADF families face as well as those 

with special needs. 

 

For more information on the Defence Special Needs Support Group Inc and 

how they can help you, www.dsnsg.org.au 

 

Another helpful website is www.autismnt.org.au Autism Northern Territory. 

They provide support for children, parents, carers, teachers, school staff 

and professionals working or living with those on the Autism spectrum. Their website has 

heaps of information and have a regular newsletter full of positive tools & events to    

support families with ASD traits. 

 

Robertson Barracks Family Group is holding a Helping Hand Toddler   

Taming course on Sunday 25th June 2:30pm  

RSVP Sarah rbfg07@yahoo.com you will find the event on their Facebook 

page too. 

 

I have just discovered a new Sesame Street Moving app that you can           

download to add to the Sesame Street Military Families app for your phone. 

It goes through tasks of having to pack up, say goodbye, move, unpack, say 

hello & the big feelings that they have. It is designed for very young children but still is 

interactive & makes the above points about the changes coming for those knowing 

they are posting.  The Sesame St Military Family app is aimed at U.S. audience but still 

deals with relevant subjects & issues like our ADF families with familiar & fun characters. 

www.sesamestreetformilitaryfamilies.org  

 

Please don’t forget to use the DCO website www.defence.gov.au or Defence Family 

Helpline over the long holidays if you need information or support. Remember to                

register for Absent Partner support by ringing the Defence Family Helpline 1800624608. 

 

 

Have a fun, relaxing and safe holidays.  See you next term. 
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TRANSITION LIVERIS  

WRITING  

Learning Intention: We are learning to write a recount about what we did on the 

weekend . 

Success Criteria: I can use finger spaces between my words, write on the lines 

neatly, use capital letters at the start of sentences and know where to put full 

stops at the end of my sentences. 



 

 

 



 

 

 The Office of Youth Affairs has released the 

June/July school holidays calendar by         

region and can be found at : 

http://www.youth.nt.gov.au/calendar.html 

Ice skating fun these school holidays!  

Darwin's first permanent ice skating rink will be set up 

at the Darwin Airport Central recreation and           

entertainment precinct, 8 Osgood Drive, Eaton, for 

the mid-year school holidays. Friendly staff will be on 

the rink to help skaters of all levels. 

For session times and bookings, go to our website 

www.darwiniceskating.com.au, or go onto Facebook 

and search for Darwin Ice Skating. 

 

For further information, you can email                           

darwiniceskating@gmail.com or phone 0431 053 968. 
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